
Selectmen’s Meeting 

May 22, 2017 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman; Michael Donaroma, and Margaret Serpa. Also present 

was Town Administrator Pamela Dolby. 

 

At 4:00pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting and the discussion concerning Collins Beach. 

Present were Steve Ewing and Harbormaster Charlie Blair.  

 

Mr. Ewing gave a brief history of Collins Beach as a working beach for those that work with 

boats and the sea.  

 

Mr. Blair proposed two signs stating “Permit Parking Only” for those with Commercial Marine 

Licenses for Marine Repair. It’s a difficult subject. Chief Rossi has agreed that there needs to be 

clearer signage of who can and can’t park there and the time limits if any. It’s hard to enforce as 

is.  

 

Mr. Donaroma stated that it was complicated. Marine use is a protected use for the beach. He 

doesn’t like the permitting idea. Need a way to eliminate the non-marine parkers.  

 

Ms. Serpa stated that the people with moorings also use that beach for access.  

 

Mr. Blair and Mr. Ewing stated that they are looking for direction from the Board. They see the 

situation everyday down there and it’s not good. Mr. Blair will enforce whatever they want.  

 

The Board took it all under advisement and will try and come up with a plan.  

 

The Board then appointed the following police officers as Assistant Harbormasters: Chief Rossi; 

Sgts. Edwards, Smith, DeRoche, and Gazaille; Detective Snowden; and Officers Bishop, Trudel, 

Ruley and Sylvia.  

 

Mr. Blair and School Principal John Stevens then discussed the Annual March to the Sea. The 

town wharf has been under renovations. They would meet with the contractor tomorrow to try to 

make arrangements and let the Board know the outcome.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

For the Edgartown Diner to have Carribean Nights on May 27
th
 and June 13

th
.  

 

Yard Sales for: Brook and Derek Avakian, Linda Leonard, and Juliet Mulinare.  

 

Commitments for the Harbormaster for moorings. 

 

One Day Liquor Licenses for the MV Preservation Trust, the Eisenhauer Gallery, and the 

Edgartown Firemen’s Association.  

 

Permit for the state for the 4
th
 of July Parade street permit.  

 

Travel Vouchers for the Police Department and Water Department.  

 

Appointments for Summer Police - Special Officers: Kyle Altieri, James Bishop, and Alex Guest.  

Traffic Officers: Paul Jeffers Mayhew, Julia Lavesque, Luke McCracken, William Jacob, Zachary 

Moreis, Alexander George, Bradley Fielder, and Corey Medeiros.  

Promotion to Sergeant: Jonathan Searle 

 

Transient Vendor License for Penumbra Photographs.  

 

At 4:27 PM Ms. Serpa moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous 

 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

 

__________________________ 



Margaret E. Serpa 

Board of Selectmen 


